
 

 

May 8, 2018 
 
Andrew Nakashuk 
Chairperson 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
P.O. Box 1797 
IQALUIT NU X0A 0H0 
 
Dear, Mr. Nakashuk 
 

Re:  Recommendation to Amend the North Baffin Regional Land Use Plan 
(Amendment#3)  

 
Thank you for your March 18, 2018 letter and report on the public review of the North Baffin 

Regional Land Use Plan (NBRLUP) Amendment Application (Amendment #3) submitted by 

Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation.   

Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated (NTI), on behalf of the Designated Inuit Organizations (DIO), 

would like to express our appreciation that the Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) held a 

public review and considered the comments made by Inuit.  It is acknowledged that the current 

amendment only concerns the proposed transportation corridor north to Milne Inlet 

(amendment #3).  However, Inuit are concerned about any future, potential transportation 

corridor amendment (transportation corridor to Steensby Inlet) that would be in addition to the 

amended transportation corridor to Milne Inlet.  NTI would be remiss not to reference these 

concerns in case a second transportation corridor is going to be reconsidered by NPC.     

Under subsection 62(1) of NUPPAA, on behalf of DIOs, I hereby accept the NPC’s recommended 

approval to amend the NBRLUP (Amendment #3). 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Aluki Kotierk 
President  
 
CC:   Mr. P.J. Akeeagok, President, Qikiqtani Inuit Association 
 Mr. Stanley Anablak, President, Kitikmeot Inuit Association 
 Mr. David Ningeongan, President, Kivalliq Inuit Association 



The Honourable Joe Savikataaq, Minister, Government of Nunavut, Dept. of Environment 
The Honourable Carolyn Bennett, Minister of Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs 
Canada 
Mr. Joe Enook, MLA Tununiq 
Mr. Joshua Katsak, Mayor Mittimatalik (Pond Inlet) 
Mr. Tom Paddon, President, Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation 


